

19:03:44 From Jeff Manfull – guest : Jeffrey Manfull – 1200 I Street
19:03:54 From Alison Smith : Alison Smith & Kurt Egelhofer, 1536 W
14th Ave
19:04:00 From Emily and Taro Satake : Emily and Taro Satake 1114 H
Street
19:04:01 From heathstens : Michael Ebell & Heather Stenson 1335 O St
19:04:06 From Diane Moxness : Diane Moxness, 1213 S Street
19:04:35 From Ryan Webb & Brian Kirchner : Ryan Webb & Brian Kirchner
at 1119 G St
19:04:46 From Anna Bosin : Anna and Rae Bosin, 1413 N St
19:04:48 From Lynn Hallquist : Lynn Hallquist, 1200 I St
19:05:11 From Zack Fields : I'm at 1320 K St
19:05:43 From Justin Milette : Yana & Justin Milette 816 W 16th
19:07:25 From priyakeane : Priya Keane, 1002 W 15th
19:07:52 From Sarah Kleedehn : Sarah Kleedehn, 1334 G Street
19:08:01 From Ashley List : Todd & Ashley List, 1521 I St
19:08:40 From Tamas Deak : Tamas Deak, SACC ExCom, 920 West 16th Ave
19:08:42 From Tom keane : Tom keane 1413 M street
19:10:23 From Danny Consenstein : Danny and Kate Consenstein H St.
19:15:24 From Hope McGratty : 1104 W 11th ave
19:20:38 From Ryan Webb & Brian Kirchner : Thank you!
19:25:53 From Harry & Leslie Need : Thank you, Chief!
19:29:17 From Trish O'Gorman : Patricia O'Gorman and Jay Holtan
19:29:25 From Trish O'Gorman : 1112 P Street
19:29:30 From Terrie Gottstein : Thank you, Tom!
19:30:44 From LG Tobin | Sen. Begich | she her hers : Sign up for
Alaska Common Grounds Redistricting Event at [https://
akcommonground.org/events-3/](https://akcommonground.org/events-3/)
19:33:00 From Anna Bosin : usually 100 is the limit unless you upgrade
your account
19:33:41 From Aurora : We had a neighbor come here since she couldn't
be included and participate since this is important to all of us.
19:34:27 From Ashley List : Can they email a vote to SACC?
19:35:16 From Moira Gallagher : It may be problematic to have a vote
when some people are blocked from getting into the meeting.
19:35:48 From Cameron : Will there be a vote if not everyone can
attend because of the 100 limit?
19:36:10 From Harry & Leslie Need : Yes, there will be a vote. There
are capacity limitation in every public meeting space in Anchorage.
19:37:06 From Zack Fields : I had heard from two people who couldn't
get in, but did get in after Chief McCoy left...if I hear from anyone
else we can figure it out...maybe a couple non-SACC residents could
drop off if need be.
19:37:55 From ASEA Executive Director Jake Metcalfe : I move that we
limit testimony on IV School to one minute.
19:37:59 From Jeff Manfull – guest : Gotta say, having 100 SA
residents attending is remarkable and impressive.
19:39:27 From Huhnkie Lee, 2020 AK US Senate Candidate-Guest : ok
everyone, i'm non-resident, so i'll drop out. I just wanted to
introduce myself as US Senate candidate. nice to meet you and good

night, everyone in South Addition- (I live in Wasilla //:-D) bye-

19:40:29 From Jeff Manfull - guest : The \$75 stipend RuthAnn spoke of from the FCC is a once-a-year use it or lose it stipend.

19:41:12 From Tom Begich : I asked my staff to leave to make two additional spaces.

19:43:15 From Mitchell Cullom : The new 10/28 resolution that Zack and I worked collaboratively on and that will be voted on later is available to view below the Zoom link on the SACC webpage.

19:43:16 From Craig Lyon : Thank you Senator

19:43:34 From ASEA Executive Director Jake Metcalfe : Is there public comment at your work session tomorrow?

19:44:51 From Deborah Hansen : That bond is supposed to be for design and demolition.

19:46:01 From Lois Epstein : Was the \$2 million spent on all the design options or just the one building?

19:47:57 From Harry & Leslie Need : Thank you, Margo!

19:51:34 From Thomas Roth ASD : Inlet View Building Design Committee meeting agendas and minutes can be found at the following website: www.InletViewReplacement.com

19:58:05 From Harry & Leslie Need : Inlet View Building Design Committee meeting agendas and minutes can be found at the following website: www.InletViewReplacement.com

20:03:39 From Deborah Hansen : Just for clarification, the meeting minutes and agendas are not on the website - inletviewreplacement.com

20:09:45 From Thomas Roth ASD : Correction to my previous communication reference the Inlet View BDC meeting agendas and minutes. I am informed that those documents will be posted to the project website by close of business tomorrow. I regret any confusion.

20:12:20 From Ryan Webb & Brian Kirchner : Brian Kirchner and Ryan Webb are ayes

20:13:47 From David Hansen : the check mark is much better way to vote vs hand raising, you can also use the red x box to vote in the negative

20:16:33 From Harry & Leslie Need : www.InletViewReplacement.com

20:21:46 From Anna Bosin : catchy!

20:23:10 From Hans Thompson : nice shadow modeling

20:23:24 From Jeff Manfull - guest : Well done video.

20:26:13 From Anna Bosin : sewer?

20:29:00 From Alison Smith : Can you scroll up on the resolution?

20:31:11 From Rachael McKinney : Thank you, Mitch, for clarifying that there is strong support for the school and a desire to keep it on the bond. And thank you Representative Fields for listening and working with those neighbors who have concerns.

20:31:42 From Anna Bosin : Thank you Rep Fields

20:32:01 From david_kanaris : Is there potential for the new school to be on the existing site?

20:33:11 From Amanda Compton : Please add someone who lives in the actual affected district.

20:33:28 From Moira Gallagher : It would require students to be relocated to another physical school for 1-2 years during

construction. In the early phases of this discussion (including at SACC meetings) most parents and residents were strongly opposed to disrupting students in that way.

20:34:13 From Catherine Sullivan : Is there a place where those committee meeting notes are being kept for those of us who are interested in the project's development?

20:34:57 From Moira Gallagher : It sounds like all the design committee notes / minutes will be up on the website by COB tomorrow: inletviewreplacement.com

20:35:33 From Zack Fields : Ruth, if you go to CommunityCouncils.org and click on South Addition, you can download doc

20:36:40 From Carl Jacobs, ASD : <http://communitycouncils.org/servlet/content/32.html>

20:37:45 From Amanda Compton : Including neighbors in processes like the design committee who only bring their kids to play or go to school and then leave the vicinity...that's not an accurate gauge of community sentiment, it's biased towards people who profit/benefit.

20:38:40 From Janet McCabe : I don't see the resolution in the chat. It would be great to be able to print. Janet McCabe 1326 K

20:38:48 From David Hansen : Thanks Tamas Deak!

20:38:49 From Amanda Compton : excellent thanks!

20:39:00 From Paul Baril - Nvision : Point of clarification, the BDC meetings are informal, so Roberts rules are not followed therefore there isn't official minutes. However, we have agendas for each BDC meeting along with meeting notes for each meeting that will be posted to the project website tomorrow as been stated tonight.

20:40:13 From Fran : Adding it again

20:41:21 From David Hansen : i second this portion and agree with this

20:47:39 From Zack Fields : Terrie that's a good summary of why we should pass the resolution!

20:47:47 From Harry & Leslie Need : Its on the floor

20:47:50 From Tom Begich : Well said Terrie

20:48:15 From Amanda Compton : Yes, great words Terrie

20:48:22 From Tom Begich : Amendments are in order

20:48:32 From Amanda Compton : Tom's been waiting forever, just let him go! He's on M Street.

20:49:06 From priyakeane : Actual clarifying question: Is request to add an adjacent neighbor two separate people, one who is an adjacent neighbor and one who is the parent of a future student or is it one person who is both adjacent and parent of a future student?

20:50:42 From Trish O'Gorman & Jay Holtan : I second Jake....but say one minute is enough.

20:50:59 From Trish O'Gorman & Jay Holtan : Pls answer Pria's question.

20:51:13 From Trish O'Gorman & Jay Holtan : I suggest one minute

20:51:31 From Aurora : Since we are running out of time for the public process, is it possible to table this or have a special meeting for only this topic.

20:52:26 From Harry & Leslie Need : We're not running out of time. We have over an hour.

20:52:32 From Terrie Gottstein : We can't really table it because I believe Margo said the school board will be taking up this issue tomorrow.

20:52:54 From Harry & Leslie Need : We need this resolution for our support of the bond on Nov. 1

20:53:02 From Zack Fields : Terrie is right we need to pass this tonight.

20:53:40 From Anna Bosin : 1min 30 seconds

20:53:49 From Anna Bosin : is someone counting?

20:55:01 From Lois Epstein : Zack and others - We need time to discuss all proposed amendments. I hope we can finish that discussion tonight and then we can vote on the resolution.

20:55:26 From Anna Bosin : are we counting the 1min 30 second?

20:55:29 From Zack Fields : Tom, the short answer is no. There were many factors. I can follow up with you offline and/or connect you with BDC members & staff who can talk about it. We don't have time to discuss every single specific design issue.

20:55:39 From Amanda Compton : I share Tom's sentiment and hope he'll be considered for future involvement.

20:55:42 From David Hansen : Tom Keane was asking for clarification, not on the resolution

20:56:19 From Fran : Be it further resolved, in the spirit of transparency and community involvement, the South Addition Community Council requests that all future meetings of the IVES Building Design Committee be open to the public, that recordings and minutes/notes of the BDC meetings be published to a public website, and that those future meetings, along with any future Anchorage School District, and Anchorage School Board meetings concerning the IVES building project, be given advance public notice, including, but not exclusively, through the Council.

20:59:29 From Anna Bosin : I do not support this amendment to the motion. I think that it will delay. THIS community council is the public process and it will cost the school and community extra time and money to meet all these additional administrative actions

20:59:51 From Bonnie DeArmoun : Agreed Anna, thank you.

21:00:00 From david_kanaris : Agree Anna

21:00:42 From Moira Gallagher : I am unable to stay on until 10pm to wait for a vote on this (I have a newborn, and I think a lot of other parents are in a similar situation). I want to vote yes on this resolution.

21:00:51 From Moira Gallagher : I am also disappointed that other agenda items were not taken off tonight so that more time could be spent on this issue without it going until 10pm.

21:00:54 From Deborah Hansen : The process of spending \$30 million in public money should be transparent.

21:01:04 From Heather Stenson & Michael Ebell : We unfortunately also cannot attend for an extra hour. May we vote on the resolution in the chat before signing off? If not, how can we vote (email, proxy, etc.)?

21:01:30 From Harry & Leslie Need : Thank you, Moira. Apologies for the sausage making. Unfortunately, we are unable to have proxies under

our bylaws.

21:02:25 From Trish O'Gorman & Jay Holtan : I agree with Bob. Call for the question

21:04:26 From Rachael McKinney : Community engagement leads to improved outcomes and there can only be positive results by allowing the community to be more involved.

21:05:49 From David Hansen : nice Zack

21:06:45 From Hope McGratty : I don't have that option.

21:06:51 From Heather Stenson & Michael Ebell : Does it depend on version? I appear to only have thumbs up or clap

21:06:59 From Emily and Taro Satake : My wife and I are both online, please count us as 2 votes.

21:07:09 From david_kanaris : 2 vote

21:07:54 From Annette Iverson : no x available here

21:08:07 From Craig Lyon : I had to go to participants at the bottom to see the yes or no

21:08:19 From Ryan Webb & Brian Kirchner : For us the voting options were under 'Participants'

21:08:19 From Aurora : There are 3 of us here because we couldn't get in and still can't to vote individually

21:08:21 From Heather Stenson & Michael Ebell : thank you!

21:08:39 From Craig Lyon : Reaction only gave me the applause or thumbs up

21:09:12 From Harry & Leslie Need : Aurora, there are 10 spots available to this meeting presently

21:09:13 From Heather Stenson & Michael Ebell : Craig, mine was the same, try clicking on participants, which shows a list of people, at the bottom of that are options for 'yes' and 'no'

21:09:25 From David Hansen : for the future, the "owner" of the this zoom should be able to clear check marks and red x's

21:10:28 From Ashley List : Me and Todd both vote against

21:10:30 From Aurora : We just now got all three in since you allowed more participants in thank you

21:14:42 From Zack Fields : I support calling question so parents can vote. This is VERY late for kids' bedtime!

21:15:55 From Petra Wilm : is anyone else having difficulty getting their vote to stay on the screen?

21:16:29 From Anna Bosin : evaluating doesn't mean starting over and looking at them equally as viable options

21:16:31 From Zack Fields : I oppose Lois' amendment on eliminating 65% reference. The progress on design looked at many configurations, and all will be reviewed by BDC. That line doesn't prejudge which one they'll pick.

21:17:29 From Lois Epstein : Anchorage residents have already bonded for design of a new school which could proceed to construction...

21:17:38 From Anna Bosin : I also oppose Lois' amendment.

21:17:49 From Craig Lyon : I'll second Lois' motion

21:18:51 From Matt Courtney : I have a couple points of clarification, in the shadow plan video, you should probably add the community since we have been in the shadows the entire time. Spending 2 million

dollars on a 65% plan so spend an additional 28 million, only to add 1 classroom that will be overcrowded in 10 years seems pretty short sided.

21:19:03 From Zack Fields : Amen we need to vote on these admts so we can get to final resolution.

21:19:37 From Anna Bosin : this is word smithing at this point

21:20:09 From Lois Epstein : @Anna I strongly disagree

21:20:57 From Craig Lyon : Limited debate by calling the question before we can even have a chance to discuss any part of these amendments seems to be the opposite of being transparent.

21:21:41 From Moira Gallagher : There was a vote on whether to end debate. That is democracy.

21:21:56 From Anna Bosin : 100 agree with Moira

21:23:24 From Anna Bosin : can we hear from others?

21:23:58 From Anna Bosin : that is standard process

21:24:35 From Anna Bosin : there is already a traffic study that will be reviewed and presented due to this having a walking route that must be reviewed when a change is proposed

21:24:37 From Zack Fields : I oppose this amdt, we are under tight timeframe to get this project done. See traffic study that is on website already. I'm very worried this is a poison pill amdt.

21:25:24 From Lois Epstein : Be it further resolved, the SACC urges the Building Design Committee to not select a final design before the Anchorage Traffic Department has analyzed projected traffic impacts.

21:25:39 From Corvus Design : info: traffic receives the UDC design packet when it is distributed to departments.

21:25:48 From John Pearce : Can the amendment be read just before the vote?

21:26:09 From Anna Bosin : the MOA has a school walking route program that requires analysis

21:26:40 From Anna Bosin : this motion is moot

21:26:58 From Ashley List : can someone please let Todd list in the meeting so it's easier for both votes to count?

21:31:49 From Khalial Withen : thanks, agree with Ryan and Senator Begich

21:32:01 From Zack Fields : To Sharon Meacham: Because so much work has been done, the BDC can look at all designs efficiently without going back to ground zero, and resolve the issues that would be addressed going from 65% to final design anyway.

21:32:12 From Anna Bosin : the CMGC type design and build process allows for continued input and collaboration while keeping the project on track. more flexibility

21:33:06 From Harry & Leslie Need : Yay, David!

21:38:21 From Harry & Leslie Need : Need an abstention count for the resolution

21:38:49 From patrice parker : Patrice Parker
1550 H St

21:39:43 From Caroline : Caroline Van Hemert & Patrick Farrell

21:39:55 From Caroline : 1407 W 12th Ave

21:40:32 From Khalial Withen : Khalial Withen

1320 K St

21:40:46 From Hannah Brewster : Hannah Brewster and Nathan Kasukonis
1512 I St

21:40:52 From Danny Consenstein : Thanks so much to Zach and Mitch for bringing this consensus resolution to the council!

21:41:17 From Harry & Leslie Need : Congrats, neighbors. That's a strong statement of support for inclusion of IVES in the '22 bond.

21:41:23 From Todd's iPhone : Todd List 1521 I st

21:41:40 From Ben Wilkins : Thanks, everyone.

21:42:02 From Daniel Volland : Thank you all for your patience getting through that resolution and amendments.

21:42:18 From Anna Bosin : Thank you to the folks who have worked hard on this project and those neighbors that have been and continue to be involved! This is a huge. I really appreciate people being engaged BEFORE construction starts! always a bonus!

21:43:49 From Hope McGratty : Agree!!

21:44:04 From Ryan Webb & Brian Kirchner : Thank you, thank you Hans

21:44:26 From Khalial Withen : Great job, Hans! Looks like positive steps.

21:44:36 From Hans Thompson : thanks everyone

21:48:43 From Harry & Leslie Need : I'm in deeeeeep support of this resolution

21:48:53 From Cathleen Hahn, SACC Treasurer : Thanks to Hans for bringing this important issue to our attention!

21:49:19 From David Hansen : big shout out Hans

21:49:32 From Aurora Courtney : 100% support this Hans

21:50:00 From Mitch Laird : def will be back to support this next meeting

21:50:05 From Matt Courtney : Hans, thank you!

21:50:59 From Deborah Hansen : good job Daniel.

21:51:04 From Lynn Hallquist : Thanks, Daniel and Fran for all your work tonight.

21:51:05 From Ryan Webb & Brian Kirchner : I second Harry's note. I am happy to see so many of our neighbor's involvement in our CC.

21:51:27 From Rachael McKinney : Thank you!